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Mr. Peí ís an architect with a world-wide reputation. His name has been

associated with numerous major buílding projects in the United States, including
the tlohn Fitzgeratd Kennedy Library in Cambridge, Massachusetts ¡ the City HaI1
in Dallas, Texas; the East-l¡Test Cenùer in Honolulu; t'he University Plaza of
New York University; and the National Airlines Terminal at ühe J.F. Kennedy
International Airport in New York City, just to mentíon a few.

After his early education in China and Hong Kong, Mr' Pei aütended
universities in the United States. He obtained the degree of Bachelor of
Arohitecüure from the Massachusetts Institute of Technolory in 1919 and' t}l.e
degree of Master of Architecture from Harvard University in 1*6. He practised
hiÀ profession in Boston, New York City and Los Angeles, and taught at the
Harvãrd Graduate School of Design lron 1945 to 1948. He then served as Director
of the Architectural Division of the well-known Ahericah firmi llJebb & Knapp, Inc.
unùit 1955, wherr he founded I.M. Pei & Partners in Ner,v York Cíty, an inter-
nationally renowned architectural fj.rm to ùhÍs day.

Mr. Pei has not only been involved in creating new buildingst but haç
also been actively engaged in several major redevelopment plans irr the United
States, especially the Cleveland Government Centre Red.evelopmenù Plan Ín Boston,
Downtown Redeveloprment Plan in Oklahoma City and ühe Redevelopmenù Plan for
Southwesü \,Vaohington, D.C.

Mr, Pei has been honoured by leading American academic and professíonal
bodies, a¡d has been elected to membership in the National Council of
Humanities, the National Insùitute of Arts and Letters, the American Academy

of Arts and Sciences, the National Academy of Design, and the Urban Design
Council. He is also the recipienü of the Alpha Rho Psi Medal of the
Massachugetts Institute of Technology, I'ledal of the American Institute of
Architects, Arnold Brunner Award of the Naüiona1 Institute of Arts and Letùerst
anil Medal of Honour of the New York Chapter of the American Instiùute of
Architects.

Mr. Pei has given valuable professional advice ùo The Chinese Univereity
of Hong Kong on tñe planning and development of its new campus site' He visiteil
the campus in November'1j66, anð, has kept in close touch with the physical
development of this University since ühen. In recognition of his outstanding
profes6ionaf contributíons and services to our Uníversity, Ieoh-Ming Pei is
being warrnly commended to Your Excellency as a worthy candidate for the degree
of Doctor of I¿ws, honoris causa.


